
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:                  Members of the House of Representatives 
 
FROM:             Representative Lawrence H. Curry 
 
DATE:              March 31, 2011 
 
SUBJECT:         Co-sponsorship of Resolution  

Refrain from releasing a disturbing video game into production 
 
 
In the near future I will be introducing a resolution outlining the serious disturbing nature of 
“School Shooter: North American Tour 2012,” a videogame whose intent is to murder unarmed 
students and faculty on a school campus, and requesting that the House of Representatives 
take a formal stand in asking its distributors to refrain from releasing this video game into 
production.  
 
The object of this appalling video game is to murder as many defenseless students and school 
employees as possible, with weapons based on those used by the shooters from the Columbine 
and Virginia Tech school shooting tragedies.  Additionally, a player is given the opportunity to 
commit suicide once the game is coming to an end.   
 
Though the game has been pulled from its Internet host site, the developer has stated that the 
game is still planned for release. 
 
Please join me in co-sponsoring this resolution by contacting my Harrisburg Legislative Assistant 
Nancy Porvaznik via email nporvazn@pahouse.net or by phone at 783-1079/In-house direct line 
#6532. 
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